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From the Pastor:

Summer’s Coming! This is the last newsletter of the season, until we begin again next September for our Rally Day on Sept. 8th.  But there are still wonderful celebrations ahead this Spring.  On June 9th we celebrate Children’s Sunday, the culmination of our Church School year.  On June 15th we will enjoy our annual Chicken Barbecue and yard sale.  What a way to close out the season!  

During the summer we will have joint services with the Second Congregational Church of Attleboro.  In July we will worship at Second church while I am on vacation, and in August we’ll be at Oldtown.  It will be a wonderful way to renew our friendships with our brothers and sisters of the faith as well as to conserve resources.  Our joint Vacation Bible School will be held August 9-11 here at Oldtown.

As we find moments for rest and relaxation and vacation this summer, may we be in touch with the Creator of all things and all natural beauty.  As you enjoy camping or hiking or swimming or sports and entertainment, may they be acts of worship and thanksgiving for the beauty of the world, and the blessings of God in all creation.

Meanwhile, don’t forget to come to church whenever you can.  And please keep up the pledges--the church bills don’t take a vacation.

May you find God not only on mountaintops but in your daily walk with Jesus.

Only by grace,


















 Pastor Katrin

Welcome to the Mission Corner:

Dedicated to Serving Christ

The Missions Committee wishes to express heartfelt gratitude to the generous congregation at First Congregational Church for its participation in "Blanket Sunday" on May 12th.  We offered Mother's Day cards to benefit the Church World Service Tools of Hope program and you responded with $285.00 in donations.  Thanks again to all who supported this necessary and worthwhile program!


Please join us after worship on Sunday June 9th as we celebrate Children's Day with an all-church picnic.  Please bring a potluck salad to share while the Christian Education Committee supplies the hot dogs and Missions makes ice cream sundaes to order!   


The next Missions meeting will take place on Sunday, June 2nd after worship.

Christine Pandozzi 

For the Missions Committee

Have you heard about…

 
THE TREASURE BOX?

[image: image4.wmf]This year’s Theme, “A Treasure To Share” will be acted out as we fill the box with symbols of our own families. A collage, or picture page, a symbol of who you are as a family.  We’ll open the box next November to share all the pleasures of our treasure.  Be thinking about what your family wants to add to the BOX!

Christian Education
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I can't believe that it is the end of another Sunday School year.  Where does the time go? We hope that you will all join us for worship on Sunday, June 9th when we celebrate our children. Children's Day as we 
affectionately call it in Oldtown, is not just the end of the Sunday School year, but it is a celebration of the children in our congregation. Following worship, everyone is invited to our annual Oldtown family picnic. We'll provide the hotdogs and drinks, the Missions committee is providing the ice cream sundaes, and we invite all families to bring a potluck salad.  It's sure to be a fun day filled with friends and fellowship! (A rehearsal for children's Day will be held following worship on June 2nd.)

Vacation Bible School has been set for August 9, 10, and 11.  Look in Maxcy Hall for your sign up sheets or talk to Kelly, Christine or one of the Sunday School teachers.

I know this is looking ahead, but I'm sure that it will be here before we know it.  Please mark your calendars for Rally Day on September 8th.  This is the day to register for Sunday School. Classes will start on September 15th.  If anyone is interested in teaching Sunday School, working with youth group or being a classroom helper in the fall please talk to Kelly or Christine.  

We are presently developing safe church policies and procedures and are working on always having at least two adults for each class.  If your interested in helping out please let us know so that we can be sure to involve you in teacher training over the summer.

Thanks and have a great summer!

Kelly

Trustee Committee

We want to begin with a sincere thanks to all who helped with the Turkey Supper this May 18th. Not only did we have a near sellout, and not only did we hear complements about the food and service, we received complements about the manners and help that our young folks gave during this event. Thanks to all who cooked, setup, served, cleaned up and enjoyed this supper.  It was a great time of service and fellowship. 

 May seems to have flown by, and summer has begun with the Memorial Day weekend.  We had intended to start another grounds project for May, but now it looks like it will be a June project.  Considering how good the flower bed looks, we've decided (based on a suggestion from Carolyn Chretien) to clear and cover the ground under the ramp to Maxcy Hall with stone. The trustees are arranging the materials and equipment (landscaping cloth, stone, shovels and wheel barrows).  All we need are some willing workers to make it happen.  Please contact me or any trustee to volunteer. Yes it's hard work, but you'd be surprised at how fast it goes and how good it feels.

There are other projects on our To-Do List, like painting the School House steeple and fixing the floor in the Deacon's Closet, that will take place later this year.  We welcome your talents.  

June is the month for the Yard Sale and Chicken Barbeque on the 15th.  Setup for the Yard Sale begins the week prior, receiving donations and sorting them.  Final setup begins on Saturday at 6:30 am (or there about).

The sale runs from 8 to 2 pm.  Then the effort shifts to setting up the south lawn for the Chicken Barbeque beginning at 2:30 pm. We need volunteers for either parts.  It's hectic but a lot of fun.  Bring sunscreen!  

Another fund raising action we've started is the recycling of empty inkjet printer cartridges.  The company of Inkjet Collect, Lenexa, KS, provides the shipping containers and return postage, and pays for useable cartridges.  It's good for the environment and can help us too. We'd like you to help and so we'll have a collection box in Maxcy Hall where you can bring your cartridges.  Only inkjet ones please, we're not processing laser cartridges. For more information you can go to www.inkjetcollect.com. 

At the last Trustee meeting, we accepted a request from Girl Scout Troop 226 to use the vestry for meetings beginning this October. Welcome to Oldtown!  

Things continue to shape up here in Oldtown, and it's due to you for all your help.  For your labor, and donations, and your prayers. Thank you.

We hope you enjoy a blessed and fun filled summer.

God Bless you all, 

Edmund Clavette

Moderator

Woman’s Spirituality Group

The LAST Women's Spirituality Group of the season will meet Monday, June 3rd at 6 pm for a pot-luck picnic/supper at 43 Grant St. in Attleboro. We'll have chicken and grillers for the grill, bring dessert or salad. 

Marty Singley to preach on August 25th, 

9:30 am at Oldtown.  Tell your friends and neighbors that Marty will be back for this very special Sunday worship service.

Thank You!

Thank you to all my Oldtown family and friends for the Birthday cake on April 21st.  I had thought last year's was enough for awhile- you know one every 5 years.  So I figured we could wait until my 60th rolled around.  But there you were singing "Happy Birthday" once again and providing a most beautiful cake!  I am so blessed to be at Oldtown! 

Pastor Katrina

Please extend our thank yous to those who graciously put on the collation after the funeral for my mother Esther Angus. 

Sincerely,

Norma Shelton
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Council of Churches

The Board of Directors is pleased to announce the selection of the Rev. Elaine Gaetani as our new Executive Director.  A UCC pastor, Elaine is a member of the Wrentham church.  The Council is always looking for volunteers to help with food delivery, collating the newsletter, serving on committees, and other vital tasks.  The headquarters will be moving soon

so there will be a lot of extra work to do.
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Please keep the church office notified of any changes in address or phone numbers and also e-mail addresses.


In our prayers:
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On our Prayer List: Donald Bailey, Mrs. Gorman, Martha Rice, Roberta, Elizabeth McCarthy, Lorelei Spooner, Christian Harrop, Tim harrop, Kerri Crauder, Tom Taylor, Bob Weaver, Irene Muir, Mary Gaudette, Blanche McLean, Linda Rickard, Warren, David McNeil, Ronald, Rosalie Barnier, Uncle Dwight, Dottie Greene, Nicole Thomas, Marianne King, Marion Andreason, Bill & Eloise Odom, Martin & Mary Carr, Ken Channell, Jackie Chamberlain & family, Sue & Nick, Nick N. Richard Cook, Dean Ricker, Virginia Smith, Norman Phillips, Alan England, Maureen Gambardella, Marianne Johnson Tara and Edward LoRusso, Mary Beth, Julie, Jordan DelRicci.

And our shut-ins, Elsie Morris and Marion Horman.  

Send cards to Donald Bailey:

C/O  Veterans Administration Hospital

Davis Park

830 Chalkstone Ave.

Providence RI  02908

Room #607

OLDTOWN FLEA-MARKET

June 15, 2002 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  There will be a variety of items and treasures for sale in the semi-circular drive in front of the church.  Donations are welcome.  Please contact Ed Clavette, 508-695-2214, if you have something to donate to the sale.  We will begin receiving items the week prior to the sale.  We also need helpers to sort and set-up.  Final Set-up will begin about 6:30 am Saturday morning.  Thank you for your support.

Ed Clavette

The Deacon’s Corner

I must begin our report on a sad note this month to say that our friend, Esther Angus, passed away April 29th--at the age of nearly 102.  I have visited Esther and her daughter, Barbara, nearly every month for the past year and a half to bring home communion. I have been so warmly and graciously received.  I shall miss Esther and my visits to her.

As so often occurs in life, in contrast I would like to express our great joy in the beautiful program our young people presented on Youth Sunday.  So well planned--each one did their part so very well. Alan Clavette's message was so well thought out and so easy to relate to. It gave all of us a comforting message to carry onto our everyday routine.  Great Job!! to all.

Our church family joined to celebrate Pastor's birthday on April 21st to share cake and express our Best Wishes.

As Deacons, and as our Oldtown Church family as a whole, we are very excited to have welcomed seven!! new members this May 19th. Welcome! Welcome! to each of you.

On May 26th, Pastor will have baptized two children. What a joyous time for us all. Our welcoming prayers and congratulations go to each child, their parents, Godparents and families. 

As this will be our last newsletter until September, please keep the following in mind:

· During July, Sunday worship will be at Second Congregational Church in Attleboro at 9:30 A.M. 

· During August, Sunday worship will be here at Oldtown at 9:30 A.M.  The folks from Second Church will be joining us for worship during August. We look forward to what has
become a very pleasant summer tradition.

· Pastor Katrina will be on vacation during the month of July. If you have a question, a concern or if you are in need of a minister, please call Betty Grant at (508) 695-3167.

· Confirmation class will be forming in September. If you are in 9th grade or above and would like to be confirmed in Oldtown Church on Pentecost Sunday, 2003, please speak with Pastor.

· There will be two retreats for the Confirmation Candidates--one in the Fall and one in the Spring. Confirmation class will meet with Pastor each Sunday morning between 9:00 and 9:30 A.M. Periodically, during the church year, the candidates will be participating in Sunday worship. If you have any questions about just what does "being confirmed" mean or even if you are just thinking about it, please talk with Pastor.

We wish you all a safe, peaceful and healthy summer.  We encourage you all to make the time to rest.  Enjoy this particularly beautiful time of year--a time to refresh our body and our spirit.

Take Care and God Bless,

Betty Grant

Chairman Board of Deacons
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PRINTER CARTRIDGES

Do you have any empty inkjet cartridges? They can be recycled and produce funds for our church.  We're working with INKJET COLLECT to recycle these cartridges. They provide us free shipping boxes and return postage, and pay us anywhere from 50¢ to$2.00 per cartridge, depending on the type. The company recycles Hewlett Packard, Canon, Lexmark and Apple cartridges.  So, if you'd like to help just drop off your inkjet cartridges when you come to church.  There will be a collection box available in Maxcy Hall. 

Thank you

Ed Clavette
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Conference, UCC

There are still some openings for campers in the UCC Camping program. 

July 6-16
Workcamp ion Honduras  Sr. high

July 7-13
Oceanwood  Gr. 8-9

July 14-20
Oceanwood Senior High

July 28-Aug. 3 
Grotonwood  Gr. 4-7

Grotonwood  Gr. 7-12

Craigville MUSIC camp

Gr. 8-12

Aug. 3-10 
Star Island  Sr. High

Aug 11-17  
Star island   Sr. High

The Annual Meeting at Mt. Holyoke this June 7-8 is called “One Common Cloth: Evangelism, Mission and justice” Kelly Thibeault is our delegate.  Our pastor will be attending and providing fabric art for the meeting.  

The New England Conference on Mission will be held July 20 – 23 at Geneva Point Center in NH. The theme is “Building Bridges--Connecting & Equipping God’s people for Missions and ministries. More information can be found at www.macucc.org
Recently, our Minister and President, Nancy Taylor, sent a letter to all clergy to tell of her recent advocacy in the state legislature that has brought about the new law that mandates clergy and some other church employees to report reasonable suspicions of child abuse.  This means that I and your Church School teachers are now mandated reporters by law.  Anyone coming for counseling will be informed of this law at the outset of our conversation.

Confirmation Class to begin in Fall

Students from grade 9 and up are invited to join the Confirmation Class for next year.  There will be a fall retreat and a spring retreat and classes will meet from 9-9:30 am each Sunday with the pastor. Confirmands will help lead worship and will be confirmed at Pentecost next Spring

Oldtown Chit Chat
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Our sympathy goes to the family of Esther Angus. Esther was one of our dear friends and shut-ins who would have been 102 years old on May 17th.

Many thanks to those who made food and helped with the collation following her memorial service.

Congratulations to Alan Clavette on his graduation from North High!! Great job, Alan. He'll be going to University of New Hampshire in the fall. 

Congratulations are in order for proud grandparents Bob and Dottie Greene on the latest addition to their family. Meghan Allendorf was born to Debbie and George and joins big brother Ben. They live in Hudson, Mass. Ask to see the pictures…..she’s beautiful!! 

Warm welcome to our seven new members who joined on Pentecost. Be sure to speak to them when you see them at fellowship hour! Wasn’t it nice to see those two cute babies baptized the following week!  Our family is growing.













Carolyn

CALLING ALL CRAFTERS!

This is the summer issue of the Spirit and even though October sounds a long ways away it will be here before we know it!  That means Fall Fair time.  As you spend some leisure hours this summer, maybe you will consider making some items to be sold then.  We no longer have a craft group that has been meeting so it all depends on what we do at home as individuals.  If anyone knits or crochets, there is a supply of donated yarn in the middle office of Maxcy Hall that you can pick up after church.  There is also some material for any one who sews.  If you feel like you can do something with silk flowers there seems to be quite a supply of those as well.  If ribbon or lace is what you need there are several large boxes and bags of it.  So get your creative wheels turning and see what you can come up with.

DID YOU KNOW ?

Oldtown was not always the quiet residential street that it seems to be these days.  It was the heart and the hub of all kinds of activities.  In addition to the church and schoolhouse as we still see them today, there was also a tavern known as the Newell Tavern located south of the church on the opposite side of Old Post Rd. on the site where the house numbered 726 now stands….that’s the fourth house down from the church, on the left. This was an important meeting spot where many transactions and meetings took place as well as providing food and a resting-place for travelers. Remember that the stagecoaches used this main route.  Later the electric cars traveled this road, followed by buses.  Funny isn’t it, that now we have no public transportation here!

Another spot that we can still see is the old Powder House located on the hill just a short distance up Mt. Hope Street.  It was used to store ammunition and powder during the Revolution and also the War of 1812.  It was built on land given by Jacob Newell, who stipulated in his agreement that people could come and go at any time as long as they didn’t leave the fence down or do any damage!

Did you know that there once was a post office located in the house across the street from the church?

Once there was a blacksmith shop, which later was used as a cotton mill and ended up being used for a button-making factory.

Oldtown even had a fire company.  It was Hose Company 3 and it was located close to the road just before the house numbered 494.  Horse drawn equipment was how it was.  Some of the men were the Todds, the Slaigers, and the Hunts.

There were other places of business as well and one of those still remaining is where the New England Stained Glass Co. is located now. This used to be a lace mill.

Of course there was the Oldtown Ice Co. located on the shore of the old Todd’s Pond with it’s ice houses where they stored the ice harvested from the pond.

Numerous farms were also evident. Some were for crops and some were dairy farms.

At one time there was a German Picnic Hall and Grove run by Mr. and Mrs. Schnitzler just over the line in Attleboro as you travel south on Old Post Rd. He ran a smoke house and sold meats there too. Weekends especially were when the “city” people came and the oompah bands played, the food was enjoyed and the beer flowed. Mrs. Schnitzler belonged to the church and she’s the one who taught us how to make that delicious German Potato Salad we serve at our suppers!

As time passes so do many things and now the village reverts to a place of homes and the busyness of the past is now quiet!  Our once country road is now busy with cars taking a short cut down that cute road that leads you away from all the Route One traffic.














Carolyn
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Served on the South Lawn of Oldtown Church, June 15, 2002 4:30 to 6:00 p.m. 

RESERVATIONS REQUIRED NO LATER THAN JUNE 11! 

Adults $7.50, Seniors $7.00, Children $4.00. Contact Dot Greene 508-695-5138 for tickets and information. 

Menu: One half Willow Tree chicken (one quarter for children), baked potato, rolls, salad with Elsie Morris' Famous Salad Dressing, desert, beverage.

Helpers are needed for set-up, serving and clean up. Set-up begins at 2:30 pm. Contact Ed Clavette 508-695-2214
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SALAD DRESSING

Please continue to save empty pint and half-pint glass salad dressing bottles. They should be washed clean, labels removed as much as possible and left on the bench in the front narthex near the door. 

Upcoming Church Events at Oldtown!

June 1
Wedding, 11 am

June 3
Women’s Spirituality Meeting

June 7-8
Mass Conference UCC Annual Meeting at Mt. Holyoke

June 9
Children’s Sunday and family picnic

June 15
Chicken Barbecue and Yard Sale in the morning

June 16, 23, 30  
Worship at 10:00 am

June 29
Wedding at 1 30 pm

July 7, 14, 21, 28
9:30 am worship at Second Church in Attleboro

August 4, 11, 18, 25
9:30 am worship at Oldtown

August 9-10 
Vacation Bible School  at Oldtown

August 25
Marty Singley preaching!

Sept. 1
Worship at 10 am

Sept. 8
Rally Day. Church School Registration; 

Worship at 10 am
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Summer Birthdays & Anniversaries

June 1
Lynne Sias; 

Jennifer Morrison

June 2
Nicholas Morrison

June 4
Owen Girling

June 5
Matthew Mankevech

June 8
Todd Santsaver; 

Ed & June Clavette anniversary

June 17
June Clavette

July 1
Kristina Harding

July 3
Amy Harrop

July 7
William Cherry, 

Alexander Pandozzi

July 9
Kathleen Harrop; 

Lia  Estey

July 11
Thomas Gaudette

July 15
Jane Thibeault

July 17
Kelly Thibeault, 

Joshua Guertin

July 26
Perilene Twyman

July 30
Ed Clavette

August 1
Katherine Clavette

August 8
James Fontaine

August 11
Haley Blake

August 12
Patrick Dwyer

August 16
Kelly Nordberg

August 21
Robert Kennedy

August 25
Robert & Nancy Johnston

Anniversary

August 30
Jason Ross

August 31
Dave Sias

Congratulations to all Graduates!

Alan Clavette graduates from No. Attleborough

High School. He will be attending the University

of New Hampshire in the fall.

Do you know of a graduate? Please let us know

[image: image15.wmf]So we can celebrate with you!

Summer 2002





Email:OldtownUCC@AOL.com


    Web Site: Oldtownucc.tripod.com
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